F l‘g"i’*\ 7]
BETTER POLICIES FOR BETTER LIVES
SUPREME COURT
OF KOREA

Mr. Villu Kdve

Chief Justice of the Supreme Court

Estonia
MC/2025.146.gov 28 July 2025

Dear Chief Justice,

We are pleased to invite you to the Sejong International Conference on the Rule of Law and Access to
Justice, co-hosted by the Supreme Court of Korea and the OECD, to be held on 22-23 September 2025 in Seoul,
Korea.

This conference, dedicated to honouring the legacy of King Sejong the Great, reflects our shared
commitment to advancing global dialogue on justice and the rule of law. We look forward to in-depth discussions
on key topics, including people-centred justice through the strengthening of the rule of law, enhancing access to
justice through court technology, the role of artificial intelligence and digital transformation in courts, and the
evolving landscape of intellectual property. This event will provide an opportunity to share perspectives and foster
a deeper understanding of the opportunities, challenges, and innovations shaping justice systems worldwide.

The conference will bring together Chief Justices, Presidents of Judicial Councils, judges, and legal
practitioners from OECD Member countries, alongside distinguished institutions from Asia and the Pacific, Africa,
Europe, North and South America, and other international partners who would benefit from hearing your insights
and experiences.

We hope you will be able to join this important event in Seoul. The team would be pleased to discuss
your role to ensure your contribution. Please contact 2025sjconf@ gmail.com and gov.accesstojustice @ oecd.org
to confirm your participation.

Kind regards,
Mathias Cormann Chun Daeyup
OECD Secretary-General Minister (Justice)

National Court Administration
Supreme Court of Korea

Cc: H.E. Mr. Priit Pallum, Ambassador, Permanent Representative of Estonia to the OECD
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